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The Special Meeting of the Osborn School District Governing Board was called to order at 6:01 
pm by Board President Hermes. 
 
Present:  
Edward Hermes, Board President  
Leanne Greenberg, Board Clerk 
Violeta Ramos, Board Member  
Rhiannon Ford, Board Member   
Dr. Michael Robert, Superintendent  
 

SPS+ Architects update on plans for Montecito bond project 
Representing SPS+ Don Brubaker and Carolina provided an update on ideas gathered 
from staff, family and students. Mr. Brubaker explained that SPS+ team members found 
many of the same ideas for improvement were reflected in feedback from each of the 
groups. Flexible seating, shade, utilizing outdoor spaces and larger classrooms were 
some of the items being considered in the renovation planning.  
  
Discussion took place about the potential of utilizing SFD funds for some items including 
lighting, flooring and technology freeing up bond monies for other items. They also 
discussed the possibility of having a mural painted to increase visibility of the school.  
 
In response to Mrs. Greenberg’s question around the various phases, Elizabeth Thielen 
from H2 Group explained that taking the time to follow the processes will ensure 
affordability. 
 
 
 
Adjournment 

Mr. Hermes adjourned the retreat at 718 pm. 
 
Minutes submitted by: 

 
_____________________________  
Lisa Nye, Executive Assistant  
to the Superintendent and Governing Board 
 
 
____________________________ 

Leanne Greenberg, Board Clerk 
 


